THE WEEK AHEAD AT VIEWFIELD

SUNDAY 30 DEC 2018

WORSHIP: 10.00am Pre Service Prayer - Counting Room

10.30am Morning Worship with Georgette Short

Tuesday 1 Jan 1.00pm Fellowship Walk, Lochore Meadows

Sunday 6 Jan 10.30am Morning Worship with Rae Mackenzie

SUNDAY 6 JAN 2019

Stewards & Servers: J Cooper & A McKinlay Upstairs: D Duncan + 1 TBA

Sound & Vision: A&S Sinclair

Crèche: A Drummond & J Walls

Communion Prep: C&C Halpin

Prayer Ministry: Margaret Hutchison

Communion Security C&C Halpin

Tea/Coffee: Pete's Pals

Offering: R McKinlay

BMS BIRTHDAY SCHEME:

1 Jan Mary Stewart

CHURCH OFFICE 2 Viewfield Terrace, Dunfermline, KY12 7HZ, 01383 620465 Monday - Friday, 9.30am – 12.30pm email: office@viewfield.org.uk

PASTOR

Rev Rae MacKenzie 01383 735337 or via the Church Office pastor@viewfield.org.uk CHURCH SECRETARY
Joe Fisher
01383 510953
secretary@viewfield.org.uk



Viewfield Baptist Church

To enable people to become fully devoted followers of Jesus Christ

Sunday 30 December 2018 10:30am, Morning Worship

Speaker: Georgette Short

~~~

Welcome

Call to Worship

### Who Has Held (Behold Our God) Come People of the Risen King

Welcome/Notices/Prayer

King of Kings

Reading Prayer Poem

O To See the Dawn (Offering)

**Groups Leave** 

Reading: Jeremiah 29: 1-14

Message – "A Hope and a Future"

The Promise of a King

Communion

Lord for the Years

Prayer

**COMMUNION:** All who love and serve Christ Jesus are invited to participate in Communion. Those not wishing to participate are asked to simply pass the plate or cups. We use alcohol-free communion wine and gluten-free wafers are available on each plate for those who require them.

**CHILDREN:** Children under 3 are welcome to attend the Crèche in Room 1 any time during the service. All children aged 3 to S2 are invited to the Church Hall when the groups leave for Children's Church. Parents/carers are asked to collect pre-school children from the hall/crèche at the end of the service. School age children will be brought upstairs, but please note that parents/carers are then responsible for the children during refreshments. All our leaders are PVG checked.

PRAYER MINISTRY: Rosaline Brown will be available after the Service

Viewfield Baptist Church is a charity registered in Scotland No: SC006526

# We are delighted to share fellowship with you this morning Please stay for a cup of tea/coffee after the service

#### **CHRISTMAS OFFERING - LOVEOLIVER**

If you would like to make a contribution to our Christmas Offering and have not yet had a chance to do so, please place your donation in an envelope marked "Christmas Offering" and place it in the offering bag any Sunday during January. If you are a UK taxpayer, please use a Gift Aid envelope, available by the teabar. Our Christmas Offering will be given to LoveOliver, which is a Childhood Cancer Charity run by Fifers, Jennifer and Andy Gill, whose first son Oliver was diagnosed at two weeks old with a very rare and aggressive form of cancer. He passed away peacefully on Christmas Day 2010 aged 24 weeks. Throughout his short life, his parents posted a regular blog on social media reflecting their experiences and their faith. If you would like to buy a copy of their book (£5), which is mainly a compilation of their blogs, please speak to Evelyn. For more information about LoveOliver, see www.loveoliver.org.uk

#### **1ST JANUARY - FELLOWSHIP WALK**

How do you fancy blowing away the cobwebs, grabbing lots of fresh air and bumping your gums as we take a walk around Lochore Meadows. We did not walk last year but we sure that a few will be interested in burning off some calories. If you would like more details or if you are interested in coming please give your name to either Pete or Joyce.

We meet at the car park for the Lochore Meadows, which is at the west end of the Loch, accessed from Kelty. We start the walk at 1.00pm prompt so please make sure we know that you are coming.

#### **MEN'S BREAKFAST**

The next Men's Breakfast will be on Saturday 12 January at 8am in the Centre. Please join us for food, chat, discussion and prayer.

#### **WORLD MISSION PRAYER MEETING**

The next meeting will be on Monday 14<sup>th</sup> January 2019 from 7.30-8.30pm in the Centre. All are welcome to join us in praying for friends serving the Lord here and overseas. For more information, speak to Jim or Mary-Jane Kirkland.

## Services are available on CD by request Please call or email the office

#### **VIEWFIELD DIRECTORY**

The new Viewfield Directory is now available to those who have registered for a copy. These can be collected from the tea bar today. If you have completed a data consent form and would like to receive a copy a sign-up sheet please email <a href="mailto:office@viewfield.org.uk">office@viewfield.org.uk</a> or speak to Juline Magee to request your copy.

#### **VIEWFIELD CENTRE - CHRISTMAS CLOSURE**

Please note the Centre and office will be closed until 9:30 on Monday 7 January. Emails will not be checked routinely at this time but please send any notices for the bulletins for Sundays 30 December and 6 January to office@viewfield.org.uk

#### **SERMON PODCASTS & CDS**

It is now possible to listen to audio recordings of the Sunday morning sermons by going to this link: <a href="http://viewfield.org.uk/media/podcasts">http://viewfield.org.uk/media/podcasts</a> or via the Church web site. If you don't have access to the internet, or you prefer to hear the whole service, you may request a CD either on an ongoing weekly basis, or for an occasional service, by speaking to Steven Sinclair, or by emailing the church office office @viewfield.org.uk. The CD will be given to you the next Sunday, or posted to you if you're not able to attend services.

#### **BMS BOXES AND BIRTHDAY SCHEME**

Many of us make resolutions to mark the beginning of a New Year, perhaps you may consider starting to support BMS, our own missionary programme by joining either of these projects. You will be helping fund the varied and valuable work done all over the world. Even very small sums of money when added together can make a big difference. For more information, please speak to Gillian Hall.